
Monday 16 October 

SP Sports Awards Assembly - Ms 

Shellard - By invitation only 

07h25-08h30 Auditorium 

JP Sports & Cultural Photographs 

TBC   MPH 

Tuesday 17 October 

Parent Support group meeting 

18h00-19h00 Lecture Theatre 

Thursday 19 October 

Grade 3 Theme Day 

09h00-11h30 

College closes for Half Term 

12h00 

Tuesday 24 October 

College opens after Half Term 

07h20 

Trinity Music exam week commences 

All day   Per schedule 

Thursday 26 October 

PA Meeting 

18h00-19h00 Staffroom 

Friday 27 October 

JP Assembly - Grade 1P 

07h30   Auditorium 

I AM BECAUSE WE ARE - Members of the JP String Ensemble  

Dear Dainfern College family  

It is absolutely astounding to think that there are only 35 actual school days left 

until the end of the year. Before we know it, we will be celebrating the year 

through our various end-of-year awards assemblies, bidding farewell to our 

Grade 7s at their end-of-year Valediction Farewell Dinner, and catching our 

breath after an intensely action-packed term. With the end-of-year festivities 

fast-approaching, a reminder, this week, of our rigorous class selection 

process. 

Class selections ï Senior Preparatory 

The following fundamental considerations are taken into account when 

drawing up the class lists in the Senior Preparatory. The process is rigorous 

and undergoes a number of checks and balances before finalisation: 

¶ Academic ability: Classes are split into four equal academic ability 

groups, as much as foreseeably possible. 

¶ Diversity: Cultural and gender diversity play a significant role when 

determining the dynamic of each class. A balanced approach in this regard 

is adhered to as much as possible. 

¶ Language choice: Purely from a logistical, timetabling point of view, 

first additional language choice is taken into consideration to a certain 

extent. A reviewed system of teacher allocation, with respect to first 

additional languages for 2018 will allow for greater flexibility in terms of 

pupil placement in each class. 

¶ Friendship groupings: Friendship groupings are taken into account 

but do not in any way guide the process. An acute awareness is 

maintained regarding the inherent dangers of cliques. Not only are cliques 

detrimental in terms of focus in class, they also have the potential of 

alienating the other boys and girls. If we claim to teach life skills, then we 

need to teach our children how to interact with different children every year. 

Establishing and maintaining brand new relationships and friendships are 

of particular importance within the development of each pupil. There is 

absolutely no guarantee that a pupil will end up with all of their friends in a 



Brendan Quinn 

Principal: 

Dainfern College Senior Preparatory 

 

 

 

The College Shop needs 

stock! 
The College Shop is running low on 

all its stock. If you have any school 

uniform items in good condition that 

you no longer use, please consider 

donating them to the College Shop. 

Funds raised are used for PA 

initiatives. 

If you have items to donate, please 

pop in to the shop or contact 

collegeshop@dainferncollege.co.za. 

MySchool Card 
The MySchool Card programme 

raises welcome funds for the PA and 

our outreach programmes - it is so 

easy to use, too! 

If you are new to our school 

please contact Jacqui to arrange a 

card for you. Contact her at 072 

290-0601 or by email at 

jacqui.pitt@mweb.co.za. 

Click here to learn more about this 

programme 

Newsletter Classifieds 
The Classifieds section appears in 

all three of the Dainfern College 

newsletters each week. 

The Classifieds appear in all three of 

our weekly newsletters and rates are 

highly competitive.  

Contact Leanne Ford for further 

information on 082 900 7390 or at  

classifieds@dainferncollege.co.za. 

Helen Fish 

Chair of the PA  

076 750 1255  

 
 

 

Contact the PA: 

Email: pa@dainferncollege.co.za 

Website links: 

About the PA 

Tuckshop Cards 

particular class. In order to avoid any unrealistic expectations in this 

regard, pupils in the Senior Preparatory do not make a list of their preferred 

classmates.  

Classes for 2018 will be announced in the last week of the year. We will then 

ask for parents to support the schoolôs decision and to guide and encourage 

your child that the decision was made for a very good reason, rather than a 

óknee-jerkô insistence that the child be moved. If we acceded to every request 

of this nature, the end result would be chaos. If parents support the school, the 

child will very quickly realise that they need to make an effort to adapt to their 

new surroundings. If the child thinks that mom or dad can ófixô the problem, 

then they will continue to perform and not make any effort to adapt. 

With the óbusynessô that is the end of the year, I thought that the following 

resonated rather well: óI wish I were a little kid all over again so that I could 

take a very long nap and everyone would just be proud of me.ô 

The silly season is upon us and along with the madness, the traditional year-

end celebrations and their concomitant tendency to have us really emotional 

have begun!  

Staff news 

Our Senior Prep Art teacher, Ms Rozaan Daniel, has tendered her resignation 

in order to take up a position at a school much closer to home. We wish her 

well with her move, which takes effect at the beginning of next year. We are in 

the process of finding a  replacement. 

Dear Dainfern College family 

The sight of the Grade 0s, along with each and every pupil and member of the 

Dainfern College staff, waving off the Matrics as they walk out of the College 

along the traditional pathway for the last time, was touching and evocative. I 

thought of the end of their journey at school turning into the beginning of the 

next journey and I was reminded that any successful journey consists of 

difficult lessons that teach determination, perseverance, faith, support, grit and 

vision.   

Our childrenôs journeys continue and whilst we delight in the success and 

accomplishments of another school year, we realise that the paradox of Term 

3 is that just as our precious children really get settled and comfortable in their 

classes and simultaneously get off the ground socially, academically and 

emotionally, the teachers start talking about the next stage and class in the 

new year and the childrenôs feathers get ruffled again! Feeling this, parent 

instinct is then to come in to school and request a teacher with whom the child 

has expressed the wish to be placed or who the parent believes is the right 

teacher for the child. 

I am, therefore, asking you to please inspire confidence in the school and 

teachers by assuring your children that they will be socially, emotionally and 

academically absolutely fine next year.   

They have all had excellent, highly skilled teachers in 2017 who have 

prepared them for the path that lies ahead. They are stronger and more 

resilient in every aspect of their development. Our teachers communicate 

vertically and we will ensure that each and every childôs needs are 

communicated to the teachers who will be teaching the children in 2018. 

Life is about growth and development and the ongoing journey, and so some 

apprehension about what lies ahead is to be expected. Rather than making an 

appointment to ask me to place your child with a specific teacher or friend, 

please explain to your child that the school will place them in a class and with 

a teacher where they will continue to enjoy the challenges of learning and 

growing in every respect. Please explain that old friendships will not go away 

but that learning to make new friendships is a life skill and not something to be 

avoided. 

mailto:collegeshop@dainferncollege.co.za
mailto:Jacqui.Pitt@mweb.co.za
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/images/pdf_files/pa/MySchool_2014.pdf
mailto:classifieds@dainferncollege.co.za
mailto:pa@dainferncollege.co.za
mailto:pa@dainferncollege.co.za
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/the-college/parents-association/dainfern-college-pa
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/senior-preparatory/tuckshop-a-e-cash


Patti Blackhurst 

Principal: 

From L-R: Urvi Drummond, Zelda Martin, ABRSM 

representative Meg Twyford, Elsa Venter 

 

 

 

 

 

Ensemble Soir®e 

Well done and thank you to all who 

participated in our very first ensemble 

soir®e on Wednesday. It was inspiring to 

witness school musicians making music 

together. From our youngest Grade 1 

pupils right through to our Matricô final 

ensemble performances, every item was 

enjoyed by all. The teamwork that goes 

into making an ensemble perform 

beautifully is not only an incredible 

musical exercise but also a valuable life 

lesson. Thank you to all parents for their 

ongoing support as well as teachers for 

making the time for the ensembles.   

ABRSM workshop 

 

Three of our piano teachers attended an 

ABRSM (Associated Board of the Royal 

Schools of Music) teachersô workshop on 

Saturday in Pretoria. We met one of their 

chief examiners and were guided 

through how the examinations process 

takes place. We were given the 

opportunity to examine a few candidates 

under the guidance of the examiner, 

which will become a very valuable tool 

when teaching exam pupils in future. We 

were also introduced to a new 

performance diploma that has just been 

launched in the UK. It was certainly a 

valuable outing, and one that we 

thoroughly enjoyed.  

Zelda Martin 

Director of Music 

 
New family 

We welcome Nicole Naude and her family to Dainfern College, as well as the 

Minyaru and Haldecott families. 

Sports & Cultural  Photographs on 16 October 2017 

A reminder that the sports and cultural photographs for the Junior Prep will be 

taken on 16 October. 

Nicky Jansen van Vuuren 

Deputy Principal: Organisation & Logistics 

Principalôs Commendations 

This weekôs Principalôs Commendations were awarded to: 

Ewan Liebenberg for Humanity: For playing organisational skills in his 

helpfulness at the Athletics meeting this week.  

Michael Phillips for Humanity: For showing great compassion towards 

his class members, often without his teacher's knowledge, and helping willingly 

without expectation of recognition or reward.  

Kidiôs Korner 

Last weekôs question: The greater of two numbers is one less than 8 times 

the smaller. Their sum is 98. Find the numbers. 

Last weekôs answer: 87 and 11 

This weekôs question: I am a three-digit number. My last digit is the square of 

the first number, which is 4 less than the middle digit. All the digits are different 

and odd. What is the number?  

Kidi Ramollo 

Head of Mathematics 

SP Sports  and Cultural Stars of the Week 

Chloe Moore: For showing total commitment to Athletics and running 

consistently well . 

Nkosinathi Ntuli: For achieving a 1st place and personal best in the U11 

Boysô Shot Put on Wednesday. His distance was 9,35 metres. 

Jaimie Piguet: For working extremely hard in preparing for both theory and 

practical Trinity music exams this month . 

The process of placing children in classes for 2018 is rigorous. Teachers 

divide children and try to have diverse and balanced classes in every respect. 

Childrenôs and teachersô personalities and teaching and learning styles are all 

taken into account. The specialist teachers and therapists all look over the lists 

and make recommendations and ultimately I sit with each team and 

interrogate the lists. 

As Mr Quinn stated, Classes for 2018 will be announced in the last week of 

the year. Please guide and encourage your children as well as the school. 

Express faith in all the teachers of Dainfern College and in your childrenôs 

capacity to learn and grow. 

Research about the overprotection of children and the importance of 

developing ógritô is gaining momentum. We are all being urgently called upon 

to stop rescuing our children as it is acutely disempowering. Let us prepare 

our children for the journey rather than trying to map out the journey for our 

children. 

Warm wishes 



 
Website links 

Grade 3-7 Extramural Timetable 

Summer 2017 - NEW! 

Hockey Coaching 

High Performance Centre 

Please be aware that bus return times 

are approximate. 

Monday 16 October 

U10 Cricket  vs Montrose 

14h00 U10A - Home 

14h00 U10B - Montrose 

Bus departing at 13h00, returning 17h30 

Tuesday 17 October 

U11 Cricket  vs Rivonia 

14h00 U11A - Home 

14h00 U11B - Rivonia 

Bus departing at 13h00, returning 17h30 

Open Cricket vs Reddam Umhlanga 

Touring side 

14h00 Home 

Wednesday 18 October 

Open Cricket vs Rivonia 

14h00 Open B - Home 

14h00 Open A - Rivonia 

Bus departing at 13h00, returning 17h30 

 

LOST PROPERTY  

& COLLEGE SHOP 

Mondays  

07h15-08h00 and 13h15-14h00 

Tuesdays  

07h15-08h00 and 13h15-14h00 

Wednesdays  

07h15-08h00 and 13h15-14h00 

Thursdays  

07h15-08h00 and 13h15-14h00 

Fridays  

07h15-08h00 

Contact:  

collegeshop@dainferncollege.co.za 

Extramurals 

At this point, all pupils should be involved in at least one of the following 

sporting disciplines for the term: Cricket, Golf, Softball, Swimming or Tennis. 

The Summer extramural programme has been in effect since Monday 2 

October and all fixtures for these codes have now begun. The Summer 

extramural timetable can be located on both the App and website.  

Swimming 

The first galas take place this week. A reminder that all pupils participating in 

Swimming this term are to attend a minimum of two school practice sessions 

per week (see choice of practice days and sessions on the extramural 

timetable).  

ñLife and time are the two best teachers. Life teaches us to make good use of 

time and time teaches us the value of lifeò. Anon 

Tessa Shellard 

Deputy Principal: Sport & Extramurals 

SPORT TEAM OPPOSITION RESULT 

CHESS School Team Beaulieu Won 26-20 

TENNIS 
Junior Boys 

Grayston Prep 
Lost 15-21 

Senior Girls Lost 17-22 

U11A 
Crawford 

Sandton 

Dainfern College 142/2 

Crawford Sandton  

61 all out 

Won by 81 runs 

Trystan Aitken 48 not out 

Nick Delport 57 off 51 

Luke Barnard 2 wkts 

Michael Phillips 2 wks 

Ethan Jacobs 2 wkts 

CRICKET Open 1st XI 

Reddam 

Umhlanga 

Reddam Umhlanga 88/9 

Dainfern College 89/2 

Won by 8 Wickets 

Ryan Atkinson 38 not out 

Tyler Dowie 13/4 

James Barnard 1/2 

Crawford 

Sandton 

Dainfern College 205/4 

Crawford Sandton 43 all 

out 

Won by 163 runs 

Sean Jackson 69 

Josh Horan 47 not out 

Tyler Dowie 1/4 

Open 2nd XI 

Dainfern College 158/3 

Crawford Sandton 54/ 8 

Won by 104 runs 

Jordan Curry 50 not out 

Brandon Johnson-

Williams 51 not out 

Jessie Smith 4/16 

Robert Adendorff 4/25 

http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/images/pdf_files/sports_docs/Gr-3-7-Extramural-Timetable---Summer-Term-3-2017.pdf
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/images/pdf_files/sports_docs/Gr-3-7-Extramural-Timetable---Summer-Term-3-2017.pdf
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/the-college/other-activities/412-hockey-coaching
http://www.dainferncollege.co.za/images/pdf_files/sports_docs/HPC---February-2017.pdf
mailto:collegeshop@dainferncollege.co.za


 

Do you have a business in the area or have something to 

sell? Advertise in the Dainfern College Classifieds.  

For more info contact Leanne:  

classifieds@dainferncollege.co.za 

DAINFERN COLLEGE CLASSIFIEDS  

DISCLAIMER: Dainfern College makes no 
warranties or representations and bears 

no responsibility of any nature 
concerning goods, services or otherwise 
advertised here. All advertisements 

displayed are accepted for publication in 
good faith. 
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Enpointe Studio offers the ultimate dance / fitness 
experience in the most beautiful of studios. 

Services include Ballet, Modern Dance, Acrobatics, Tap, Musical 
Theatre, Private Lessons, Social Dance and Contemporary. 

The environment is guaranteed to intrigue beginners and inspire over
-achievers. Enpointe's unique approach to personalised dance 
instruction ensures that your needs and desires are met every step of 
the way. Itôs not just about exercise, itôs about feeling healthier and 
happier, while expressing yourself and being part of an incredible 
community. Get a new hobby or take your skills to the next level! 

Our studio truly is one of a kind! 

Enpointe Studio @ Langhams Lifestyle Estate 

Contact:   063 673 5537    

info@enpointe.co.za www.enpointe.co.za 

SNB PROJECTS 

Residential 

Construction and 

Renovations 

NHBRC Registered 

Quality home 

improvements can 

still be affordable 

and guaranteed 

Tel: 074 490 3946 

mailto:classifieds@dainferncollege.co.za

